
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

August 4, 2022 
 
 
Attorney Examiner Matthew J. Sandor 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, OH 43125 

 
 

David F. Proaño 
direct dial: 216.861.7834 
dproano@bakerlaw.com 

 

Re: Case Nos. 21-0803-GA-ATR; 21-1186-PL-ATA 
 
Dear Attorney Examiner Sandor, 

 
On August 2, 2022, undersigned counsel filed a notice in these matters informing the 

Commission that the transactions described in paragraph 30, subpart 4, of the Commission’s 
Finding and Order dated July 27, 2022, had closed on August 1, 2022.  Pursuant to paragraph 38 
of the Commission’s Finding and Order, undersigned counsel for Utility Pipeline, Ltd., Northern 
Industrial Energy Development, Inc., and Knox Energy Cooperative Association, Inc. hereby 
provides notice that a draft of the notification to all affected customers required by paragraph 38 
has been submitted to the Commission’s Service Monitoring and Enforcement Department for 
review and approval, and that once approved the notification will be sent to all affected customers 
within thirty (30) days of the issuance of the Finding and Order. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
/s/ David F. Proaño 

 
CC: Counsel for All Parties 
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